City of Carroll

¢

112 E. 5th Street Carroll, lowa 51401-2799 (712) 792-1000 FAX: (712) 792-0139

GOVERNMENTAL BODY: Carroll City Council
DATE OF MEETING: January 20, 2021
TIME OF MEETING: 5:15P.M.
LOCATION OF MEETING: City Hall Council Chambers

www.cityofcarroll.com

NOTICE

In support of Iowa Governor Kim Reynolds’ proclamation declaring a State of Public Health
Disaster Emergency in lowa, the current COVID-19 situation makes it "impossible and
impractical" to meet in one location. Due to this the Carroll City Hall will remain closed to the
public for the January 20, 2021 City Council meeting. However, the meeting will be made
available electronically.

The public can watch the meeting live from the City's YouTube channel by going to:
https:/tinyurl.com/t64juzk To ensure you can access the meeting when we go live we suggest
that you subscribe to the City's YouTube channel. The YouTube meeting is a view only option
and you will not be able to participate in the meeting via YouTube.

Since this is a Council workshop to review the budget, it is only viewable on YouTube and
CAAT6. No zoom access is being provided for this workshop. Comments on the budget can be
submitted prior to the workshop; however, the public will have an opportunity to discuss and
comment on the budget at a future public hearing during a Council meeting. We thank you for
your understanding of this change during the current situation.



GOVERNMENTAL BODY: Carroll City Council
DATE OF MEETING: January 20, 2021
TIME OF MEETING: 5:15P.M.

LOCATION OF MEETING: 627 N Adams Street

www.cityofcarroll.com

AGENDA
I.  Pledge of Allegiance
II.  Roll Call
III. Reports

A. FY 2021-2022 Budget Work Session
IV. Adjourn

January/February Meetings:
City Council — January 25, 2021 - City Hall — 627 N Adams Street
City Council Budget Workshop #3 — Wednesday, January 27, 2021 — City Hall - 627 N Adams Street
Board of Adjustment — February 1, 2021 — City Hall — 627 N Adams Street
City Council Budget Workshop #4 (if needed) — Wednesday, February 3, 2021 — City Hall - 627 N Adams Street
City Council — February 8, 2021 — City Hall — 627 N Adams Street
Airport Commission — February 8, 2021 — Airport Terminal Building - 21177 Quail Avenue
Planning and Zoning Commission — February 10, 2021 — City Hall - 627 N Adams Street
Library Board of Trustees — February 15, 2021 — Carroll Public Library — 118 E 5% Street
City Council — February 22, 2021 — City Hall — 627 N Adams Street

www.cityofcarroll.com

disabilities, please nolify us at least three business days in advance when possible at

t The City of Carroll will make every attempt to accommodate the needs of persons with
(/ 712-792-1000, should special accommodations be required.




FY 2022 City Council Budget Workshop Schedule (updated: January 19, 2021)

January 18, 2021 - Completed

e Introduction and Overview
o TabsA&B

e Review of G.O. Bonding Options related to Street Improvements and Rec Center
o GO Bonding Options prepared by PFM, TabD & Tab T

e Police Department

o Tab E (pages 34-36), Tab F (pages 81-82; 86-87) & Tab S (pages 177-180)
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January 20, 2021

e  Public Works
o TabE (pages 40-41, 65-66, 68-70, 73-80), Tab G (pages 88-91, 94-95), Tab J (page 120),
Tab L (page 130), Tab O, Tab Q (page 156), Tab U (pages 196-201, 206-208), Tab W, Tab
X&TabyY
e Fire Department
o Tab E (pages 37-38) & Tab F (pages 83-84)
e Building Department
o TabE (page 39) & Tab F (page 85)
e Library
o Tab E (pages 43-44), Tab | (pages 102-103) & Tab S (pages 175-176)
e Qutside Agencies — Staff Review, no ouiside agency presentation
o TabE (page 42), Tab G (page 92-Airport), Tab H, Tab | {page 104}, Tab J (page 117-CADC
and page 118 — Housing Trust), Tab M (page 140-Chamiber), & Tab U {page 192-195-
Airport Capital Projects)

January 27, 2021

e Parks and Recreation
o TabE (pages 45-56, 63, 71), Tab | (pages 105-116), Tab M (pages 138-139), Tab Q (pages
157-158), Tab S (pages 173-174), Tab U (pages 202-205), & Tab V
e Admin
o TabE (pages 57-62), Tab K, Tab L
e Other Areas
o TabE (pages 57, 63, 64, 67, 72), Tab G (page 93), Tab J (pages 118-121), Tab M, Tab N,
Tab P, Tab Q, Tab R, Tab U (pages 189-191 and 209-213), Tab Z & Review Tab C
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112 E. 5th Street Carroll, lowa 51401-2799 (712) 792-1000 FAX: (712) 792-0139

MEMO TO: Mike Pogge-Weaver, City Managerh/\g Pf )
FROM: Laura A. Schaefer, Finance Director/City Clerk
DATE: January 14, 2021

SUBJECT: Outside Agencies FY 22 Funding Requests

The City has received funding requests for FY 2022 from all the outside agencies the city supported in
FY 2021. The following agencies requested the same amount as they requested in FY 2021:

e  Region XII taxi program - $16,025

e  Carroll Area Child Care Center and Preschool - $17,000

e RVSP-$9,500

e  Foster Grandparent Program - $3,000

e  Carroll County Community of Concern Food Pantry - $5,450
e  New Opportunities - $10,920

e  Animal Rescue of Carroll - $5,000

Historical Preservation Commission - $500

Region XII Housing Trust - $2,000

Carroll Area Development Corporation - $77,250

Carroll Chamber of Commerce Tourism Marketing - $22,000 (decrease from $30,000)

These following agencies have requested an increase from FY 2021:

e  Airport Commission — Please refer to page 92 (Tab G — General Fund operating budget of
$226,000) and page 24 (Tab C — airport capital projects).

A discussion of the above outside agencies’ requests is scheduled for the first work session on January
18, 2021. If Council wishes to have any representatives from these agencies discuss their request

further, we will schedule for a presentation either at the January 20 or January 27 budget work session.

A copy of the outside agencies’ request letters only has been included with this memo.



November 5, 2020

Laura Schaefer, City Clerk
City of Carroll

627 North Adams Street
Carroll, IA 51401

Dear Ms. Schaefer:

Region Xl Council of Governments, through its’ public transit operating arm, Western lowa Transit, is in
the process of putting together transit funding for FY 2022.

We are requesting that the City of Carroll continue their strong support for the transit services that are

provided for.the senior citizens and people with disabilities by the two cab companies currently

contracting with Region Xll in Carroll, lowa. We are asking for the City of Carroll to contribute

: $18,525.00 to help support these services by subsidizing the cost of a cab ticket. $2,500.00 of that

Lo amount would be to help the city fund time spent by city employees in selling tickets at the city desk,
The total cash outlay by the city to Western lowa Transit would be $16,025.00. This amount is the same
request we submitted last year. All funds provided by the City of Carroll are allocated to the cost of
cab services in Carroll. Only those tickets sold to senior citizens or people with disabilities are
subsidized with city funds. Showing a financial need is not required. During FY 20, approximately 350
senior citizens and people with disabilities were served. by the three cab companies in Carroll.

In fiscal year 2020, local cab companies provided 9,000 rides to senior citizens and people with
disabilities in the City of Carroll. There is currently one cab company in Carroll that is partnering with
Region Xll in this project.

Thank you very much for your past support of this project and consideration to continue that support.
Please contact me for any further information.

Sincerely,

Wt

Matt Cleveland-
Transit Director
Region XIl COG

1009 EAST ANTHONY STREET, PO BOX 768 @ CARROLL, IA 51401 @ (712) 792-9914 © FAX (712) 7921751 @ www.regioni 2cog.org

Community Development e Economic Development s Planning e Housing « lowa Waste Exchange & Workforce Development & Western lowa Transit
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CARROLLAREA CHID CARE CENT[R & PRESCHOOL

Phone 712 792 1375 s Fay 712 792 1815

Decamberi, 2020

c:ty of Catroll
12 E 5% St
Catrall, 1A 51401

Dear Members of the Carroll City Couneil:

We are writing off behalf of the Carroll Area Child Aréa Gare Center and Preschool: We
understand thatyou generously give fo us, each year, a portion of the city’s money. Because our
centet rURSoN &N Exthermiely tight bildiget, W dte writing to dsk for funds far the ew fiseal year,

The Carroll Area Chl|d Area Care Cen‘cer and Preschool 1s a non proﬁt 501(c)(3 ) organlzaﬂoh We

e-served a hutntious
re provnded on a daxly
lt 15

‘llttle nenéflts

We strorigly believe the Carroll Afea Child Cara Center and Praschool isa vital part of the
growing Carroll community, Many changes'have occurred overtheyears but the one thing that
has remained the sarmie is the center's cormitmetit to providing Guality care to ¢hifldien in the
Catroll area, Quality early leammg enviranmentsimpact children’s health, well-being and future
academic:success. Furthermore; access fo affordable, reliable, high quality child care can help
increase waork availability for parents, limiting situations in wich parénts ust chopse between
their work and their fatiily, Thr‘oughout the COVID 19 Paridernic tha center has gone outof its
way to ensure that famifies could rely on our services. CACCCP provides care to children of 166
employees WOrkmg for dver 100 Cafroll. County Businésses. [ the past’ wé have begh glven
$17,000.00 frotn the City. This yedrwe aré asking the Clty to again cohsider setting 2
$17,000,00 for ourcenter,

We would usé these additiona) funds,. along with our tuition increase, to cover & pay é 3¢
ol | ad employees, and proVnde the staffwith hlgh quahty earlv ¢hlidhood trafings ’chat
take place in centear.

our mlssnon 1§10 help support the childran of sur surroundmg corimuriity and tontinue out
priority of giving the best care to all ¢hlldren in a safe; ghriching -environment. With your
assistance, we can continue to do this. Any amount of contribution will be gréatly apprécisted.
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We would like to thank you for helping support the children of the Carroll Community. All of
your time and conslderation Is greatly appreciated.

We hope that the attached Information Is sufficient. If you need any additional records or
Information, please let us know and we will provide It immediately

Sincerely,
Nikki Heuton Keely Fara
Executlve Director On-Site Director
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RSVP

Lead With Experience
514 N Court St, Suite 2
Carroll IA 51401
712-792-4212
crsvp@hotmail.com

November 9, 2020

Honorable Mayor and Carroll City Council Members
City of Carroll

112 East 5% St

Carroll IA 51401

Dear Honorable Mayor and Carroll City Council Members:

We would like to start by thanking you for your past support of RSVP and
Foster Grandparent Program. On behalf of the agencies, we are submitting a
level funding request of $9,500 for RSVP and $3,000 for FGP totaling
$12,500. The financial support from the City of Carroll helps meet the
required local match money for the federal grant dollars. This funding assists
the staff in implementing projects, recruiting and placing volunteers,
recognizing volunteers and identifying community needs.

Sincerely,

/ Stacy’/Venteicher

RSVP Director



THE COMMUNITY OF CONCERN, INC.
322 West 3"
Carroll, Iowa 51401
(712) 792-5150

Roxanne Reinart, Director

November 30, 2020

To: City Of Carroll
From: Community Of Concern
Subject: Carroll County Community Of Concern Food Pantry.

Dear Members:

We appreciate the many year of support the city has given to our agency to help us
serve Carroll citizens, We have received food supplies and monitory donations to
purchase food supplies this year as things have been much different. Things have been
harder to find and individuals have not gathered in places that usually have drives for us
as often. We also need funding for our rent and our administration expenses. The money
we receive from the city would go to help cover our rent cost.

We are requesting funding consideration for our agency for the coming fiscal year. This
year we would like to request $5450.00. This request is to help cover some of the cost of
our rent in our currant location. Our yearly rent in that location in $11,640.00 . This
expense has a big impact on our nonprofit agency.

The Community Of Concern Food Pantry provides food for any house hold regardless of
income in Carroll County in an emergency situation. We also serve the homeless.

We have attached the information requested about our services. We will be happy to
meet in person with the City Council to discuss our budget needs. We thank you for your
consideration of our consideration of our request and for your support in the past years.

Sincerely,

Roxanne Reinart, Director
The Community of Concern, Inc.



WWW.NEWOPP.ORG
23751 HWY 30, E. PO BOX 427, CARROLL, 1A 51401

/" Herpivo Prorrs. CraNGiNG Lives,

November 24, 2020

Mayor and City Council Members
City of Carroll

627 N. Adams Street

Carroll, IA 51401

Dear Mayor and City Council Members:

New Opportunities, Inc., continues to provide a wide array of human services to the
low-income and elderly in the city of Carroll. We thank you for your continued support
of the Carroll County Family Development Center and the Substance Abuse Treatment
and Prevention Programs and ask that you include New Opportunities, Inc., in your new
year’s budget in the amount of $10,920, which reflects the same amount of support
you provided this past year.

The Carroll County Family Development Center is located at 23751 HWY 30 E., in Carroll.
This is the point of contact for low-income residents that need our services, or the
assistance of other organizations, but are unsure of how to access those services. During
Fiscal Year 2020, the Carroll County Family Development Center provided services to
1,128 city of Carroll residents, comprising 502 households.

The Substance Abuse Treatment and Prevention Center is located at 23751 HWY 30, E.,
in Carroll. This past fiscal year, the Treatment department provided Intensive Outpatient
Programs, Extended Outpatient Programs, and Continuing Care Programs to 173
individuals from Carroll County (data not available for city). The Prevention Department
had a reach touching more than 3,000 individuals from the city of Carroll.

To support our request, the following information is attached:

e Attachment 1 - Statement of Purpose and Description of Services
e Attachment 2 — Proof of not-for-profit status

e Attachment 3 — List of Board of Directors; no Board Members are employees of
this organization.

¢ Attachment 4 — Fiscal Year 2019 Annual Audit. The Fiscal Year 2020 audit is in
process. A copy will be provided to the city of Carroll upon completion.

PHONE: 712-792-9266 FAX 712-792-5723

AUDUBON CALHOUN CARROLL DALLAS GREENE GUTHRIE SAC PARTNERSH I



November 24, 2020
Page 2

e Attachment 5 — A budget is attached that shows the sources and amounts of
funds that support the services to the people of Carroll. Income and expenses are
detailed in this budget. The Prevention and Treatment budgets reflect a multi
county service area for these programs.

» Attachment 6 —-While New Opportunities, Inc., provides services to residents of
Audubon, Calhoun, Carroll, Dallas, Greene, Guthrie, and Sac counties, Attachment
6 is a chart of the demographics of the people served from the city of Carroll
through the Carroll County Family Development Center. The budget sheet,
Attachment 5, shows the sources of contribution we receive to support the
Carroll County Family Development Center. Most funds allow us to support
anyone who comes into the center, but if funds are given and to be used for a
specific population, like the residents of the city of Carroll, we will assure that the
funds are used to the donor’s specifications. Various programs require us to
document or verify household income. We adhere to all funder’s policies
regarding proof of income. There are also some funding sources that ask us to
take a declaration of income. Again, we follow the policies of our funders.

The Carroll County Family Development Center is open from 8:30AM to 4:30PM
Monday through Friday. Access to information about the services of the
organization goes through New Opportunities reception desk, which is staffed
from 8:00AM to 5:30PM Monday through Wednesday, 8:00AM to 8:00PM on
Thursday, and 8:00AM to 4:30PM on Friday.

Again, we thank you for your continued support of the New Opportunities, Inc.’s
services offered to the residents of the city of Carroll.

Sincerely,

Chad Jensen, MA, LM%“/
CEO



amm;, B Animal Rescue of Carroll

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 393
Carroll, ITowa 51401
Phone: 712-790-9116
Email: animalrescueofcarroll@yahoo.com
Website: www.animalrescueofcarroll.org

December 23, 2020

Mayor Jensen and City Council
City Hall

627 N Adams '~

Carroll, TA 51401

RE:  Animal Rescue of Carroll, Inc.
Dear Mayor and Council:

On behalf of the Board of Directors, we respectfully ask the City Council to consider Animal
Rescue of Carroll again for a charitable/non-profit donation. We are grateful for your 2020-2021
donation of $5,000 and would request the - same for 2021-20

Your donation would-be applied to our expenses associated with our caring for dogs and cats until
they are adopted. Roughly two-thirds of our annual budget is spent on necessary veterinary care,
services, medical vaccines and supplies, food, bedding and building utilities.

For perspective, in 2016 -we adopted out 186 pets. In 2020, to date, we have facilitated over 300
adoptions, Our new shelter facility has allowed us to accommodate more pets and with our
efficiencies and effective dog and cat room coordinators and volunteers we have found adopted
homes for most of our pets.

Our present animal population is 75 cats and 9 dogs. The proper caring for these pets is a 24/7
365 job and we have multiple volunteers working throughout the building every day of the year.

Pursuant to your request we have attached the following:

- Mission Statement

- History and description of services
- Tax exempt status

- Board of Directors

- Current budget (2020-2021)



(/\) Thank you for your consideration and if you have any questions, please feel free.to contact me or

any Board member.

Sincerely,
e /
O
—"Sammi Elliott

Shelter Director

m:yj anetiword\dsbharc\itrs-1 Sheity donation! 11119
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Council of Governments Housing, Inc

1009 East Anthony Street, PO Box 768 Carroll Iowa 51401
Phone: (712) 792-9914 Fax: (712) 792-1751

November 24, 2020

Mr. Mike Pogge-Weaver
City of Carroll

627 N. Adams St.
Carroll, [A 51401

Dear Mr. Pogge-Weaver:

COG Housing, Inc. is the state-recognized Housing Trust Fund for west central lowa. Trust funds exist
statewide to assist in the expansion and preservation of housing opportunities for low and very low
income families and individuals in the region, COG Housing, Inc. is a non-profit corporation sponsored and
staffed by Region XII COG, your local planning agency with 25 years’ experience in delivering housing
programs. The COG Housing service territory includes all rural and urban areas in Audubon, Carroll,
Crawford, Greene, Guthrie, and Sac Counties.

COG Housing, Inc. receives funding annually from the State of lowa’s Local Housing Trust Fund Program.
For 2022, COG Housing, Inc. anticipates approximately $250,000 will be the funding amount. While this
award is significant, HTF program funds require a 25% local match. The Boards of Supervisors in Audubon,
Carroll, Crawford, Greene, Guthrie and Sac Counties each contribute $5,000 annually to the HTF.
Regionally, banks contribute an average of $5,500 annually towards the HTF program.

As, HTF funds decrease and the need for local matching funds increase (as types of acceptable match are
redefined), | respectfully request that the City of Carroll support the COG Housing Trust Fund in FY 2022
with a contribution of $2,000. Please know that any contribution for this program will be appreciated and
beneficial for the continued operation of the HTF.

The trust fund provides funds to projects across the region, with many projects completed in Charter Oak
since it began in 2003. While the location of projects varies each year, the map included in the enclosed
summary depicts the location of COG Housing’s projects over the last three years.

As part of your participation, you will be identified as a COG Housing contributor in all of our HTE articles
and other applicable publications. If you have any questions or desire someone to visit the council at a

meeting, please contact me at 712-775-7811 or via email at cwhitaker@regioni2cog.ore. Thank you for
your consideration.

Sincerely,

(A ft
Chris Whitaker
Local Assistance Director
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December 1, 2020

Dr. Eric Jensen, Mayor
City of Carroll

City Hall

Carroll, 1A 51401

Dear Mayor Jensen,

The purpose of this letter is to ask the City of Carroll to consider funding for Carroll Area
Development Corporation in the amount of $77,250 for the City's fiscal year ending
2022.

CADC appreciates its partnership with the City of Carroll. In 2020, as the pandemic
created new challenges to overcome, the City and CADC found strength in partnership
to bring service to the business community. Together we have realized economic
success on many fronts, but there is a great deal of work to be done in the coming year.
The City's ongoing support of CADC provides for a consistent assistance to existing
industry, site and building development and promotion, and marketing of Carroll to
companies looking to expand or relocate.

We have provided in the enclosed packet the required forms as requested by the City
for non-governmental agencies seeking funding. We look forward to answering any
questions you or the council members may have regarding economic development
efforts in Carroll and Carroll County, as well as initiatives underway. In the meantime,
should you have any questions, please contact me.

Sincerely,

Jim Auen
President



November 27, 2020

Mayor Jensen and the Carroll City Council
City of Carroll

City Hall

Carroll, lowa 51401

Dear Mayor Jensen and Catroll City Council,

This letter Is intended to assist you during your budget planning process for fiscal year 2022. The Carroll ?
Chamber of Cormetce anticipates continued funding from the hotel/motel tax revenue receipts to support ?
our tourism marketing efforts; which continues to make meaningful contributions in our community. The

Chamber proposes the Carroll City Council budget $22,000 to be used exclusively for funding the Charber’s

tourism promotion efforts in the Gity's FY 2022,

This Coronavirus situation has changed our lives, Tourism is among the hardest hit across the hation and we've
been in constant contactwith our partrigrs and organizations across the state dh new téends in totrism during
this pandernic. We have conitinued to participate in virtual trainings ahd oppoftunities and will continue to do
s6 until this is over.

We are ehcouraged by the ability of 6ur businesses to pivot and find a way to stay open and follow safety
guidelines to keep our commuinity safé. Our campgrounds and trails were full this summerand fall and we
appreciate the avenues to promote those opportunities for our families and visitors. We appreciate your
support of our local attractions and businesses.

This year, the Carroll Chamber upgraded its website, which features an appealing hew design and easier
navigation with quick access to resources and registration for events. The hew sité Is more user-friendly for
visitors so that they can efficiently access all of our organization’s resources. It was built as a platforim for
growth, and plays a pivotal role in attracting arid ehgaging our target audience. Asa result, more people and
businesses will be educated ori the opportunities available in the Carroll area, which enhances thie local
comtrunity and economy.

The Chamber worked with ICAN (lowa Cable Advertising Network), a Western lowa Networks partner, to
create a digital marketing campaign as retailers and restaurants got back to business after the pandemic
forced closures. The campalgn included display ads and commercials featuring local businesses that tnvited
visitors to experience Carroll. The Chamber also places tourism marketing ads with state-wide teach in the
lowa Travel Guide, the lowan, and Our lowa magazines.

We continue to coordinate our marketing efforts with the lowa Tourism Office allowing Carroll visibility on

websites and social media both locally and state-wide, The Chamber Facehook page has over 2,600 likes with

an average mohthly teach of hearly 14,000. Additionially, since COVID-19 has impacted the community, the
Chamber’s Facebook page has seen an average daily reach of over 1,700. The Chamber Facebook page has

Carroll Chambér of Cornmerce » PO Box 307, 407 W Fifth, Carroll, lowa 51401 » (712) 792-4383 » www.carrolliowa.com



been used for promotion of businesses, the community and much maore,

While a number of our events for 2020 were cancelled due-to the pandeniic, the Chamber was able to
successfully hiold the Carroll Hoops youth Basketball tournamerit in February and Morister Dash 5K fun fuin in
October. The hobps tourriaimient drew 70 teams, 700 players and over 1,800 faris to Carroll for a weekend.
With the city’s support, your Carroll Charmber will be better equipped to actively promate our cottimtifiity and
attract visitors wh will utilize 6ut hotels anid otéls, sberid theirtime dinthgin our restaufants, shoppingin
Gut retall stores, and experiencing ouit event apbortusities. o

These requested city funds allow the Chamber to promote tourism from around the state, market our family-
oriented everits, and the numerous recreational activities found in Carrall, from our Municipal Golf Course and
Aquatic Center, to'our 33-mile multi-use Sauk Rail Trail.

We do need the support of the city in order to deliver our tourism marketing efforts. Whether the fieeds are

networking, marketing; community outreach, or advocacy, the Carroll Chatiber Is your partner for success.
We ttuly appreciate your past contributions and look forward to your continging support.

Thank you,

i e ,
(o Sohae
Ashley T, Schable
Program Director
Carroll Chafmber of Commerce

Carrolt Chaniber of Commaerce » PO Box 307, 407 W Fifth, Carroll, lowa 51401 ¢ {712) 792-4383 » www.carrslliowa.com
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